Dear Parents/Carers,

We are looking forward to the very busy week ahead!

Christmas Nativity Plays

This week the children in EYFS and KS1 will be performing their Christmas Nativity plays in church. The timings for each performance are as follows:

EYFS – Tuesday 12th December at 2pm and Wednesday 13th December at 10am

KS1 – Wednesday 13th December at 2pm and Thursday 14th December at 10am

We hope you are able to join us.

Christmas Fair

Thank-you to all who attend our Parish Christmas Fair last Sunday, it was a great turn out. We raised just under £1700, which will be shared between school and the parish. We would especially like to thank all those that helped to make it such a success, our school staff, the PTA, parish members and our special visitor Father Christmas!

If you had a Christmas photo taken, all images have now been edited and sent out to the email address provided. All links that have been sent to download images only last 7 days and then expire. The photographer has had a few email reminders that files haven't been downloaded and the links will expire in 2 days from today. If you haven't received the email link, please check your spam folders and if it is not there you will need to contact the photographer to provide a new link asap.

Mince Pies and Coffee Afternoon

Just a reminder that this Friday 15th December at 2.15pm we are inviting any grandparents and parishioners into the school hall for mince pies and coffee. Our school choir will also be singing for your entertainment. We hope you can join us.

Morning Drop-off

Could we also remind parents/carers to refrain from entering the classrooms in the mornings when dropping off your children. This can be very disruptive, especially when the teacher is waiting to begin the lesson. If you do need to speak to the teacher, please either send an email to the school office or make an appointment through the office.

Dates for your diary:

Monday 18th December - KS2 Carol Concert at 2.15pm (In Church)

Tuesday 19th December – Christmas Party Day (Children wear their own clothes)

Wednesday 20th December – Nasal Immunisation Catch-Up (Children who missed first appointment)

Thursday 21st December - Whole School Pantomime (In school) Finish for Christmas Holiday - 1.30pm

Have a great week!

Mr Smith & Mrs Atherton

Spotlight on Safeguarding

Working Together to Keep Our Young People Safe



Setting Boundaries for New Devices

Many parents and carers will be considering getting their children new devices this month. Whether it's an upgraded mobile phone or a new console, butting boundaries in place from the beginning is mportant. Asking yourself how your child uses technology now, and how you would like them to use the new device, is a really great place to start.

In this month's issue:

- Digital boundaries
- The Online World
- This month's App focus: Roblox

WAYS DEVICE USAGE CAN NEGATIVELY IMPACT CHILDREN

EFFECTS ON BEHAVIOUR

Just like any addiction, the use of devices can easily become a habit for children. This may lead them to neglect spending time with friends and family, and might cause them to become upset if they are asked to put away their devices to participate in other activities.

EFFECTS ON SLEEP

Electronic devices emit blue light that can deceive the brain into believing it's daytime. As a result, using these devices before bed or during the late hours of the night can significantly impact sleep quality, which can have a negative impact on a child's behaviour, both at home and at school.

EFFECTS ON THE BRAIN



Spending too much time looking at screens can negatively impact a child's ability to engage with traditional learning experiences. This may lead to difficulties focusing on non-electronic activities, such as those found in school. Additionally, children may avoid activities that promote the use of their imagination and social skills.

THE ENLIGHTENED PARENT

Establishing New Tech Boundaries for Children

Before you give your child a new piece of
technology or device, there are five boundaries
that can be very useful to set up:

- Establish clear expectations beforehand: It's
 important to help your child understand that
 the boundaries you are putting in place are for
 their own benefit. You care about the time
 they spend on their devices and the content
 they access.
- 2. <u>Set parental controls before handing over the device:</u> Research the device you have so you are aware of the safety features. Have these in place before your child gets the new device.
- 3. <u>Agree on a level of monitoring:</u> Your child should agree to you monitoring their device regularly, having access to their passwords and controlling which apps they download.
- 4. Schedule screen-free time and limit usage:
 This could include setting aside time before bedtime, during family meals and during specific family activities.
- 5. Model healthy device behaviours: This could include setting aside your own screen-free time and putting your phone down when interacting with your child.



How to Discuss Your Child's Online Activities with Them

Talking to your child about their internet use is crucial in understanding what they view online. Start by sitting with them while they use their device and ask them to show you what they're doing. Using phrases like "I'm a little concerned about this app" as a way to communicate that you are interested in their safety. Additionally, asking if they have encountered anything negative will encourage them to come to you if they have any concerns. Regularly discussing this issue will keep the conversation open and ongoing.

Discovering the World of Roblox

Roblox is a popular platform that provides users with a diverse selection of games to choose from, as well as the opportunity to connect with others online. It combines the concept of gaming with social media. With over 50 million games created by the community of players, there is no shortage of options to explore. Users can add new friends and communicate with them while playing.

However, there are also risks associated with using Roblox. Some games may be created by adults, potentially exposing children to inappropriate content. Additionally, users can communicate with others while playing, which could lead to grooming, bullying, or unwanted contact. Despite these risks, Roblox does have a level of moderation and offers a range of safety features to protect children.

Roblox



How to Support Your Child When Using Roblox

- Have your child sign up with the correct age on their account to enable certain safety features by default.
- Utilise Roblox's game restriction setting to limit the games your child can access. Create a list of games that you find appropriate for your child.
- 3. Control who your child communicates with on the app by restricting chat to friends only or disabling it altogether.